From:
 Drax Re-power

 Cc:
 0

Subject: Drax Re-Power - Note for the Examining Authority - EN010091

Date: 30 November 2018 16:10:04

Importance: High

Dear sirs

We write ahead of the hearings of the 4th, 5th and 6th of December to clarify a few points coming out of the Applicant's response to the Local Authority's Local Impact Report.

- 1. Whilst the response highlights the differences, particularly in terms of landscape mitigation, we believe that the LIR and the Applicant's response is a fair reflection of the two parties positions on that topic.
- 2. In response to the paper titled 'appropriateness of proposed mitigation' the Authorities procured the services of Martin Woolley, Landscape Architect. The brief has been to explore the possibilities of appropriate off-site mitigation as the Authorities no longer had sufficient capacity to do so and as you can see the parties differ on this matter. The Applicant agreed that the cost of Martin Woolley's services would be met through the preexisting PPA. The Authorities will meet Martin Woolley on Monday 3rd December to discuss a report of his findings at which point we will share those with the ExA and with officers at Drax. This will not leave much time before the hearings for Drax, the Authorities or of course the ExA to consider the paper.

The parties have worked well together throughout the pre-application process and up to now despite the difference of opinion on this matter. The work of Martin Woolley is intended to continue the conversation and to be able to find a common ground. We will be in touch further on this point when we have his report to share.

- 3. The Authorities would like to clarify the point that we have received all outstanding surveys and had done so by the time the LIR was submitted. Where it states we were waiting for the Bat, Reptile and Breeding Bird survey is erroneous. This was left unaltered from an earlier draft of the document. We have confirmed with the applicant that all surveys have been received.
- 4. At point 2.9.6 and 2.9.7 of the Applicants response, the Authorities are happy to defer Natural England as the authority on that matter.
- 5. We have also referred to a licence for the temporary footbridge having been shared with the applicant. This is incorrect. This has been shared today (30th November).
- 6. At point 2.11.4 of the Applicants response we can confirm that the Highways Authority has previously agreed the final content of the two documents the Construction Workers Travel Plan and the Construction Traffic Management Plan. We are aware that slight amendments have been made to these documents since they were agreed by the Authority and these revisions are being considered now. We expect to be able to confirm our agreement to the changes by the time of the hearing on 5th December.

We hope this is helpful to the ExA ahead of next week's hearings.

Yours faithfully

Michael Reynolds

Michael Reynolds

Senior Policy Officer (Infrastructure)

Growth, Planning & Trading Standards | Business & Environmental Services | North Yorkshire County Council | County Hall | Racecourse Lane | Northallerton | North Yorkshire | DL7 8AD

Tel: 01609 533253 www.northyorks.gov.uk

Access your county council services online 24 hours a day, 7 days a week at www.northyorks.gov.uk.

WARNING

Any opinions or statements expressed in this e-mail are those of the individual and not necessarily those of North Yorkshire County Council.

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you receive this in error, please do not disclose any information to anyone, notify the sender at the above address and then destroy all copies.

North Yorkshire County Council's computer systems and communications may be monitored to ensure effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. All GCSX traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation.

Although we have endeavoured to ensure that this e-mail and any attachments are free from any virus we would advise you to take any necessary steps to ensure that they are actually virus free.

If you receive an automatic response stating that the recipient is away from the office and you wish to request information under either the Freedom of Information Act, the Data Protection Act or the Environmental Information Regulations please forward your request by e-mail to the Information Governance Team

(infogov@northyorks.gov.uk) who will process your request.

North Yorkshire County Council.

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com